
 
 
  
 
 

 
 

 
April 17, 2019  

 

Wisconsin State Senate Chief Clerk  

Wisconsin State Assembly Chief Clerk  

 

Dear Chief Clerks: 

 

On January 7, 2019, the Department of Corrections submitted CR 18-062, related to 

Wisconsin Administrative Code DOC 32, to the Legislature.  

 

Pursuant to Wis. Stat. s. 227.19(4)(b)4, the Department of Corrections will be modifying 

proposed rule CR 18-062 following the committee review period. The modification is 

germane to the subject matter of the proposed rule. Specifically, after a discussion with 

Senator Nass’ Office and Representative Ballweg’s Office, it was determined that the 

Department of Corrections would make germane modifications to the rule, then resubmit 

the rule.  

 

Accordingly, this letter serves as notice of the Department of Corrections recalling the 

proposed rule from the chief clerk of each house of the legislature. Upon modification, the 

Department of Corrections will resubmit the rule pursuant to Wis. Stat. s. 227.19(4)(b)2 & 

4.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 608-240-5090 or 

shannon.carpenter@wisconsin.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Shannon Carpenter 

Assistant Deputy Secretary  

Wisconsin Department of Corrections 

 

CC: 

Senator Stephen Nass  

Representative Joan Ballweg  

Legislative Council, Scott Grosz  

 


